
 
 

Electronics Policy 
 
As part of Timber Ridge Camp policy, we ask that campers refrain from bringing Cell phones, iPods, 
other music playing devices, portable DVD players, laptops, and hand-held gaming devices. These 
items need to be left at home. If your camper has any of these items, please take the electronics 
back home with you. If the counselor sees any of these devices, it will be confiscated. At no time is 
Timber Ridge Camp responsible for your child’s electronics. 
 
Timber Ridge Camp has always been a place for youth from every walk of life to step away from 
their daily routine and enjoy a week immersed in the spiritual and natural environments of a 
Christian youth camp. Electronic devices (i.e. cell phones) disrupt the flow and pace of the camp 
program. In addition, many cell phones have cameras and Internet access; and, because of the 
actions of a few disturbed people in other parts of the world, it is now a security risk to have a 
phone that can be used for inappropriate purposes. For these reasons, it is imperative that your 
child let go of these electronics for the week. If your child must call home, we have protocols at 
Timber Ridge Camp for just that. Please feel free to talk to the Girls’ and Boys’ directors to set up a 
time for your child to call home. 
 
 
It is our desire that your child will have a wonderful week, and we hope that you do as well. God 
bless! 
 
 
 


